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Honiton Town Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held at the Council Offices, New Street, Honiton on Tuesday 7th June 2011 
Members present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr N J Cornwell



Cllr Miss V Ash 

Cllr D Foster




Cllr J P Corke
Cllr Mrs S Groves



Cllr R A Farnham
Cllr J B Taylor




Cllr Mrs V A Howard
Cllr V C Whitlock



Cllr Mrs E Tirard
Cllr Mrs C Young















** Also District Councillor







11/65
To accept apologies for absence
Cllr Allen (P); Cllr Coombs (attending an alternative meeting on behalf of the Town Council); Cllr Halse (P); Cllr Pavey (P)
11/66
To confirm the Minutes of the Planning Committee held on 24th May
The minutes of the above meeting had been circulated.  They were approved and signed as a true record.
11/67
To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda
None declared.
11/68
The following applications were considered, based on the information available. 

Participation of those Councillors who are also Members of the District Council in both the debate and subsequent vote is on the basis that the views expressed are preliminary views taking account of the information presently made available to the Town Council. The District Councillors reserve their final views 
on the application until they are in full possession of all the relevant arguments for and against. 

	11/0964/FUL
The Town Council noted correspondence received from a local resident.
The Town Council supports this application but wishes to draw the following to the attention of East Devon District Council:

· The Town Council notes that the applicant has stated that there are no trees on the proposed site and requests that this issue be referred to the EDDC Arboriculturist

· The Town Council has serious concerns over the proximity of the proposed development to the Pit Club and would prefer to see greater separation between the buildings

Signed Chair

· The Town Council welcomes the provision of a footway and requests the provision of a cycle rack
· The Town Council notes that there is no provision for soft landscaping and requests that consideration be given to enhancing the amenity of the site

· The Town Council requests clarification as to whether the proposed parking spaces are specifically designated for the properties

· The Town Council requests that EDDC clarifies whether provision for waste disposal is adequately addressed 


	Great Western Properties Ltd
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	Land at Northcote Lane, Honiton
Construction of 4no dwellings and alterations to existing car park

                      21 June 2011 

	11/1066/FUL
The Town Council supports this application providing that there is no adverse effect on neighbouring properties

	Mr P Layzell
	28 Hale Lane, Honiton EX14 1HN
Single storey side extension incorporating garage and porch



	11/0956/COU
The Town Council abides by its previous comments in respect of application 10/1362/COU.  The Town Council remains concerned over the ongoing issue of air quality in this location
	Mr R White
	Units 1,2 and 3 Heathpark Industrial Estate, Gloucester Crescent, Honiton
Change of use of vacant existing Class B1, B2 B8 and builders merchants to A1 (non-food) retail floor space, the erection of internal mezzanine and external canopy, external alterations, garden centre, car parking and landscaping (revised scheme to 10/1362/COU)



	11/1106/TRE
The Town Council noted correspondence from a neighbour and supports this application

Signed Chair
	Mrs Spragg
	7 Yallop Way, Honiton EX14 2GN
T1 & T2 – Eucalyptus: Fell

                        21 June 2011 

	11/1123/FUL

The Town Council supports this application
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Mr & Mrs C Moulton
	7 Buchanan Close, Honiton

EX14 2GS

Two storey rear extension


11/69
Adjoining parish – comments requested on planning application 11/1110/COU – Bridge House, Weston, Honiton EX14 3NZ.  Applicant Mr B Cadman – proposal – retention of change of use of poultry house for class B8 storage of tractor parts
The Town Council noted this application.

11/70
To discuss the Town Council’s response to DCLG consultation on ‘Relaxation of Planning Rules for Change of use from Commercial to Residential’ – closing date 30th June

It was agreed that Councillors would forward their comments to the Deputy Town Clerk by Friday 17th June.  A précis of comments would be forwarded to NALC for inclusion in their submission and tabled at the planning meeting on 21 June for Councillors to agree the final submission direct to DCLG.
11/71
Notification of planning decisions and copy letters
· 11/0980/FUL – 19 Chestnut Way, Honiton EX14 2UA – erection of single storey rear extension, single storey side garage extension and front porch – granted
· 11/0795/FUL – 17 Chestnut Way, Honiton EX14 2UA – single storey rear extension – granted

· 11/0647/FUL – 29 King Street, Honiton EX14 1AG – demolish existing cottage and build five two bedroom houses – granted
· 11/0636/CAC – 29 King Street, Honiton EX14 1AG – demolish existing cottage and walls – granted

· Email notification of road closure application 05/09/11 to 11/09/11 for Tower Road and road from Tower Farm to Axminster Road, Honiton

· Email notification of road closure application 12/09/11 to 18/09/2011 from Tower Road to Axminster Road, Honiton

· Notification of revised dates for temporary prohibition of through traffic from 26 September to 2 October 2011 main road to Eveleigh Farm, Honiton, Gittisham, Gittisham Farm Cross to Clysthayes House

· Notification of road closure at Ottery Moor Lane from 23 August to 26 August 2011 for essential resurfacing works

· Email notification of a proposed footpath closure from 8 September to 13 September outside 16 Balfour Close linking into Waterleat Avenue, Honiton

· Email from EDDC requesting confirmation of Tree Wardens’ details – Cllrs Farnham and Taylor confirmed that their names may be passed to EDDC for the Tree Warden database

· It was noted that work has commenced at Badger Close and that the contractors have arranged for a taxi for the elderly resident during closure of the footpath.  The Deputy Town Clerk was instructed to thank the contractors for their co-operation and help with this matter
· The Deputy Town Clerk was instructed to look into the matter of vehicles with advertising parked overnight in the layby opposite the Slades premises

11/72
Close of meeting
The Chairman closed the meeting at 7.57pm.
Signed Chair
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